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CALENDAR: 
Playgroup  – Every Wednesday 9am-11am  
                        Everyone is welcome. 
Mobile Library  – 6th September; 11th October 
 
Week 8 – Wed 6th Sept - NAPLAN Online 

- 9th & 10th Sept – Hay Show 
Week 9 – Wed 13th – Fri 15th Sept – Ballarat  
                  Excursion. 
Week 10  - 21st  Sept - Book Week Dress-up Day 

- Fri 22nd Sept – Last day of School 
Term 3. 

Term 4 – Tues 10th October 2017 – First day of 
                 Term 4 for students. 
 

 
Principal’s Report 
Our whole school excursion to Ballarat is rapidly 
approaching and students have been very busy in the 
classroom learning about the Australian Gold Rush, 
the Eureka Stockade, and the effects both events had 
on the development of Australia as a nation. Our 
excursion will be filled with exciting opportunities to 
consolidate this learning, with visits to Sovereign Hill, 
the Museum of Australian Democracy at Eureka and 
the Blood on the Southern Cross sound and light 
show. We are all extremely excited and can’t wait for 
Week 9 to arrive. 
 
Last Friday I had the pleasure of taking Ben Merrylees, 
Cassidy Dewson Carvell and Breeanna Clarence to Hay 
for the CWA Public Speaking Competition. All 
students overcame their nerves and spoke clearly and 
confidently before a large audience. Their willingness 

to have a go at something new is to be admired. Well 
done to you all. 
 
Our school NAPLAN results have arrived and it is 
pleasing to note our students’ learning growth in both 
Literacy and Numeracy. Next week will see our Year 5 
students sit the NAPLAN online trial, participating in 
two, one hour tests. From 2019, all states of Australia 
will conduct NAPLAN online. 
 
This week is School Administrative and Support Staff 
Recognition Week and, on behalf of Carrathool Public 
School, I’d like to show our appreciation of Mrs 
Sharyn Headon, our School Administration Manager, 
and Mrs Mary Gilbert, our School Learning Support 
Officer. Both ladies are invaluable to our school. A big 
Thank You to them both.  
 
We will celebrate Book 
Week on Thursday 21st 
September (Week 10) with 
a dress up theme of 
“Escape to Everywhere”. 
We will also conduct our 
end of term assembly on 
the same date. 
 
 
 
Enjoy your week,  
Mary-Ann Headon 
Relieving Principal 
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Literacy news. 
Sphero Challenge 

Our challenge was to make a 
chariot that is operable by a sphero out of 
materials around the classroom. 
 
Materials we used were balsa wood, circular 
cardboard lids and boxes, paddle pop sticks 
and glue. 
 
To make our chariot, we made an axle out of 
small metal rods, hammered the axle into the 
middle of the wood, then put cardboard boxes 
on for the wheels. After that we glued little 
pieces of paddle pop sticks onto the axle to 
prevent the wheels from falling off. Then after 
putting holes in the cardboard box and sliding 
the two paddle pops through, we glued it all 

together and added a thin piece of balsa 
wood onto the back for looks. 
After trialling it, we then needed to make a 
modification. We shaved a bit off the back in 
order for the wheels to touch the ground and 
the chariot to move forward once we placed 
the sphero in the box at the front. 
 
By Sam and Dean.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Captain’s Report 

Over the last few weeks we have been busy 
practicing our speeches for the CWA Public Speaking 
Competition. Cassidy, Breeanna and Ben were 
chosen to represent the school by Director Mr Mott. 
They did very well and I would like to say 
congratulations to them. Thank you to Mrs Headon 
for taking them in and helping them prepare. 

We have been practicing Home among the gumtrees, 
Can’t help falling in love and Santa Clause is coming 
to town on our ukuleles. Everyone is doing a great 
job learning all the chords.  

Our high jump mats finally arrived and we have been 
jumping over the high jump bar in lunch time and 
recess. It is really fun trying to get over the bar. Even 
the littler children are having a go! 

By Sam Merrylees. 



 
 
 
 

Community News 

If you need community notices advertised in our 
newsletter please contact the school either by 
phone, fax or email. 
Phone: 02) 69 935 143          Fax: 02) 69 935 002 
Email: carrathool-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  
 
Playgroup 
Playgroup meets each Wednesday in the library 
at the school. All are welcome to attend. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Sports Club 
The Sports Club would like to advise that they will 
meet on the last Sunday of every month at 10am 
at the Community Hall.  

 
Drum Muster 
The Carrathool Shire Tip is the collection site for any 
‘clean’ chemical drums. The drums need to be 
cleaned and sighted by an inspector. Once this is 
done, and paperwork completed, the drums can be 
dropped off at the collection site.  
Training is available to anyone who would like to 
become an inspector and is free of charge. 
The Carrathool P & C receive a small amount 
($0.25) per drum once they have been collected by 

a contractor. The site has already collected 11,249 
drums to date.  
Collection is usually made for 500 drums 
approximately 2-3 times a year. If anyone has 1,000 
drums or more, collection can be made directly 
from the property.  
For more information please visit the website 
www.drummuster.com.au. 
 

Telstra Tower Ugrade to 4G 
The residents within the shire of Carrathool 
having issues with Telstra are invited to provide 
their name and/or business to start a campaign 
to have the Telstra Tower at Carrathool upgraded 
to 4G. In order to do so please supply the 
following details: 
Mobile Phones and Broadband 
Businesses – Business name and all numbers 
associated 
Individuals – Name and number 
(Please clarify if mobile phone or broadband 
when giving details). 
Please supply your details to Kerry Aldred either 
by calling 02) 69935 012 or via email to 
admin@coonarafarming.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cleaner Wanted 

Cleaner wanted for 1 day a  
week at a large family  
homestead. Happy to work around school 
hours. Duties include  
general cleaning, washing and 
maintenance. Please call Liz on  
0438 312 185 for more information. 
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